[image: image2.png]North .
Lanarkshire

Council




Our Ref:
TMcGee fillin 
Your Ref:


Contact:


Tel:
01236 794845
Fax:
01236 728660

E Mail:
tmcgee@st-maurices.n-lanark.sch.uk

Date:
8 November 2020
	
	Acting Head Teacher

Tracy McGee BA (Hons) & Into Headship Qualification, Columba 1400 Graduate
St Maurice’s High School

Westfield

Cumbernauld

G68 9AG




Dear Parent/Carer,

As they say it takes a village to raise a child, but I reckon it takes a village to continue raising us all.  

In what has been the most challenging of times for so many, the uplifting support from our families and community has brightened up our day within St Maurice’s High School. 

The kindness of our local parishes in helping families who are in need this term has been incredible and we thank you for your support.  The families who have dropped in extra clothing and items of food to support families in need has not gone unnoticed.  The kind phone calls to let me know that our Caritas, Malawi and SVDP leadership groups are doing a great job in helping others keep us going during the most challenging of times.  The kind flowers from local people to pass onto to a family or member of staff in need is truly humbling.  A small nod of encouragement goes a long way.

As we know, kindness does not need to be grand.  Just like love, it is often silent, but can wrap around every aspects of our daily work.  

I would like to take an opportunity to share some updates with you.
New Addition to Our School Uniform
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As you will be aware, we consulted widely with pupils, parents and staff on the design of our new St Maurice’s Tartan in 2019-20.  

I am delighted to show you the new tartan skirts, as an option, for Senior Girls in S5 and S6.  I am sure you will agree our S6 Leaders, Kenzie and Orla look beautiful in our new Senior Girls’ skirt.  More information will follow regarding when orders can be placed and prices etc.  Exciting times ahead.  We thank Logoxpres for their quality product.

Tracking, Monitoring, Reporting and School Calendars – with important Key Dates

Next week, we will be posting on the school website our updated Tracking, Monitoring and Reporting Calendars.  I will send you all a copy via an e-mail next week.  

Board General Education S1-3

This week, all S1 and S2 parents/carers should have received their first tracking reports.  I am sure a few parents will have been very proud this weekend!   I am delighted to see almost all children progressing well in their learning.  Keep up the good work!

S3 tracking will be issued this week.  More information to follow.

Senior Phase – S4- S6

All young people should have received their Interim Assessment times and dates for December.  We know that all of our young people are working hard in preparation for their first set of assessment with their teacher, commencing in December.  

We wish all S4-6 well in their preparation. 

Some useful tips and advice from successful S6 young people …… to our younger pupils:

“Keep all social media devices out of your room when studying”

“Get a timetable organised!”

“Take regular breaks (but not too many) and drink lots of water”

“Keep a clear mind and keep going, even when you think you can’t do it”

“Work hard to show case your knowledge in December” 

“Hard work pays off!”

“If anyone is struggling, please speak to your teacher or Pupil support teacher who will signpost you.”

Supported Study 2020-21
A few members of staff, parents and children have been asking about supported study availability this year.  It is a difficult one!

However, at the present time, due to Covid 19 restrictions Supported Study, within St Maurice's High School, will need to be suspended until further notice, to cut down any further risks of infection spread.  The situation may change in line with Scottish Gov't guidelines as we progress during the year.

In the meantime, please direct your young people to online digital resources via BBC Bitesize, Scholar and teams resources, if available for your own subject area.  All of these resources are excellent – just have a look.  Also, I have asked individual facilities to tweet out any resources to advertise them to parents to signpost their children to the best online resource for their particular subject.    

Staffing

Some messages of congratulation to share with you.  Mrs Lynsey Malone has been successful at interview for Acting DHT.  Mrs Malone will have responsibility for S1 and transition this term.  I am delighted to welcome her to the Senior Leadership Team.  Taking up the torch for Mrs Malone, Miss Aimee Livingstone will be Acting Faculty Leader of Art, Music, Drama (Expressive Arts) and Technical until further notice.  We wish both of them the best of luck in their new posts.

We welcomed 5 new student teachers this week in History, Maths, Drama, Biology and PE facilities until the December holidays.  The student teachers have already stated that they are enjoying working with our hardworking, dedicated staff and polite children.  

In-service Day Monday, 16 November 2020

Please note that there will be an Inset Day on Monday 16 November 2020.  Young people should not attend school that day.

November Services 2020

November is always a difficult month.  During this important month, all year groups are involved in our November Services.  

As in the past, we intend to pray specifically for loved ones who have sadly passed away.  These particular members of families and community will be remembered using a candle and prayers, named in their honour.  

May we keep in our prayers, Mr James Lawson and Mr Gerry Menlove’s families (dearly loved former teachers of St Maurice’s HS who sadly passed last year) at this difficult time.  

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him. May they rest in peace. Amen.

Covid-19 Positive Cases Update

Parents and staff are understandably concerned about the implications of a positive case being identified in the school. We are now in the position where, over the period of a few months, the school has had only a small number of positive cases.  It is important to emphasise that in all of these cases, the infection has been community based and NOT transmitted within school. 

I would want to take the opportunity to try and explain the process which is involved for schools in terms of next steps.  

Hopefully the explanation will give a bit of clarity around the decisions made about who/what/when is deemed to have been ‘close contacts in an educational setting’. The most important part of all of this process however, is that the decisions reached are not made by education staff but by the public health team after all information has been considered.

As soon as the school is informed that a pupil (or member of staff in school) has tested positive, a Risk Assessment is immediately completed and sent to the Covid Team.  The key aspects of this risk assessment are

· when did the symptoms first become apparent

· when was the last day the child or young person (staff member) was in school

· The date that the symptoms begin is the date from which all subsequent calculations are made.

· The date and time when test was taken and results know. 

If the infectious period falls into school time, the school is asked to compile a list of ‘close contacts in an educational setting’. This involves looking at seating plans for each of the classes and identifying who sits to the left, right, front and behind the pupil.  As well as looking at the seating plan, contact is made with the class teacher to check that the seating plan is accurate and the teacher is also asked if he/she has been in close contact with the pupil. The school also phones the pupil/family to check how they travel to school, who they are with at intervals and lunchtimes and if there has been any contact with any teacher or pupil outwith the timetabled structure of the day.

· This information is passed to the PAG – the Problem Assessment Team – which is chaired by the Public Health Officer from NHS Lanarkshire and has health professionals as well as education staff in the meeting. The HT of the pupil’s school is also asked to attend when their case is discussed.

· At the end of this meeting the PAG decides who should be contacted and told to isolate; whether or not whole classes should isolate; whether or not the whole school should close. The school is then asked to

· telephone ‘close contacts in an educational setting’ prior to sending them an NHS Lanarkshire letter

· send out by group call the close contact letter 

· send out a whole community letter (please note:  if you have NOT received an e-mail so far; we don’t have your up-to-date e-mail address, please contact school office to allow us to update your records.  Thank you).

This letter is an NHS letter and NOT an education/school letter as the decisions made are not school decisions.  It is also worth noting that at this point in time, only contacts – and not contacts of contacts –  are required to self-isolate.  Therefore if you have 2 children in the school and your (for example) S6 child is asked to isolate, this is the reason your child in (for example) in S3 would not receive a letter.

I am sure all parents will understand why it is not possible in communications sent out about covid cases that the person who has tested positive is identified, both in terms of data protection and in being mindful of the welfare of the person concerned.  It is understandable that stories pass around communities quickly, but often some of the detail about procedures and practice are overlooked, which can lead to increased alarm and anxiety.  Please be assured that we work as swiftly as we can based on the receipt of information and that each case is thoroughly investigated by public health before they make their decision.

Please be watchful for some children and young people not showing their kindness in relation to individuals who have been identified as an index case and making hurtful comments.  This has only happened once but it important to share with children that this is a pandemic and there is no blame culture.    As a school, we always endeavour to support to all families during the most challenging of times.  Understandably, some young people were upset about missing school and some tearful.  Senior Leadership Team  have reassured families, that as a school, we will support them with digital learning during their isolation.
New Face Covering Guidelines from Monday 2 November

As you all know, from Monday 2 November all students in S4, S5 and S6 are required to wear face coverings in class. This is very important. Staff are also asked to do this. This new guidance is in addition to the guidance already in place:

· Face coverings should be worn by adults and young people moving around the school in corridors, in social areas (when not eating) and confined communal areas (including toilets)

· Face coverings should be worn by adults and young people travelling on dedicated school transport

I would once again ask that all young people bring their own face covering to school each day and wear it on entry to the building and on the school bus.  

At interval and lunchtime, face coverings must be worn when our young people are in their social areas (canteen, assembly hall and library).  The face covering should only be removed for a very short time to eat.  We would also ask that you speak to your child about the importance of the face covering when socialising with their peers in the building during breaks.  

Please can I take this opportunity to reassure you that we are taking every available precaution to protect our school community.  

Our young people have an identified entry and exit door (which is different for each year group), S1, S2, S3 and S4 each have their own yard and hand sanitiser is used by all young people when they enter the building, after interval, after lunch and on exit.  There is signage around the building, a one way system and a keep left policy in place. There are sanitising stations around the building and we have additional day cleaners in place who clean touch points and common areas throughout the day. 

Finally, these difficult times have brought out the good qualities in our children and young people and I am lucky to have witnessed so many random acts of kindness.  

Kindness and patience at St Maurice’s will prevail; it is our first mission to make the world a better place to live and work. 

Many thanks for your continued support.  
Kind regards 

Tracy McGee (Mrs)

Acting Head Teacher

[image: image3.jpg]


                         Learning and Leisure Services, Civic Centre, Windmillhill Street, Motherwell, ML1 1AB

www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk


